Monday, August 7, 2017 Monthly Meeting - Secretaries Minutes
8:03 p.m. - Meeting called to order (late start as all those attending the meeting helped install the new pop machine).

Board members in attendance: President Zach Hays, Vice President Bob Crowder, Treasurer Brian Jannert, Chief Range Safety
Officer Jim Uffner, and Secretary Laura Lucker.

Meeting opened with The Pledge of Allegiance recited by the membership in attendance.

Following the reading of the Secretaries Minutes, along with the reading of the treasures Report, and the Chief Range Safety
Officers report, a motion to accept the reports as read without correction or amendment was entered, seconded and approved by
the members in attendance.

Old Business: *** Prizes for the Tolsma Club Challenge drawing have been purchased. The drawing winner of the Ruger 10/22 will
be responsible for contacted Andrew Zachery at Modern & Antique Gun Sales to receive their prize.¥** After receiving a proposal to
clean the range floor from Heaven Scent at $1,530.00 per visit, we obtained a proposal from Service Master for $280.00 a visit. Club
member Paul Adams offered his services to clean the floors and at the cost of renting a machine and purchasing the cleanser, and
would pick-up a floor scrubber from The Rental Branch and a cleaning agent from Thayer. ***The clubs newer pop machine has
been purchased and installed ***Neil Hays & Bob Crowder and their crew have installed and tested the first ceiling baffles. Material
has been purchased to fabricate the next ceiling baffle and once complete, it will be determined if a third ceiling baffle would be
needed. As more information about this project becomes available it will be presented to the members.

New Business: ***A complaint was filed with the Lincoln Township Police, by our adjoining neighbor, about the noise (gun fire)
coming from the club after 11:00 p.m. At this time, the Officer responding to the complaint has been in contact with Zach Hays and
it was noted by the Officer that they have not had a complaint like this in the past. Members were asked to consider refraining from
late night shooting. However, GMRPC is a 24/7 facility and the Club is not about to restrict the hours at which we visit the club and
the neighbors are aware of this.

New member applications: ***There were no new applications presented for membership.

Announcements: This year’s Tolsma Club Challenge will be held during the months of July & August. This event is for members only.
The winner of the challenge will get their name on the Tolsma Cup Trophy, Reserved parking space at the club for a year and
bragging rights. Second & Third place plaques awarded. The cost is $20 to enter, which will also enter you into a drawing for a
chance to win a Rugar 10/22. Think of it as buying a ticket for a raffle, but you get to shoot and have fun.

As always, check the clubs website for any updates and for upcoming calendar of events.

Meeting Adjournment: A motion was entered to adjourn the monthly meeting, seconded and approved by the members in

attendance.
Meeting Adjourned at 8:42 p.m. (0 hr 39 min)
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